









# TESLIN TLINGIT COUNCIL

March 24, 2020

# Message to Residents of Teslin and TTC Citizens Update on Covid-19 Virus

#### Dear Residents:

TTC continues to monitor the COVID-19 outbreak in the country and the territory in order to minimize the threat to our community. Rest assured that the health of our community members and Citizens is our priority. As we stated in our last letter, TTC will provide updates as the situation evolves. Presently, there are 2 confirmed cases of COVID-19 in the territory.

Yukon Chief Medical Officer of Health requests the following new measures for Yukon:

- All individuals who have travelled outside of Yukon are to self-isolate for 14 days.
- Gatherings of 10 or more people are banned.
- Social distancing (2 meters) is to be practiced by all.

Please see the News Release dated March 22, 2020 summarized below.

TTC continues to encourage all residents and Citizens to STAY HOME. We have requested that staff stay at home with their families. Staff who can work from home are doing so. We are meeting by phone instead of face to face meetings. A small number of staff are working at their desks and those that are is out of necessity and for only periodic times in the week/day. TTC buildings are closed to the public. TTC is:

- Calling Elders and the sick and provide support services as required;
- Capital will continue to answer the maintenance phone and provide services as required:

In Teslin, if you are running low on groceries, cleaning supplies, basic medications, please call **James Smarch at 334-1243** (email <u>james.smarch@ttc-teslin.com</u>) or **Marian Sheldon at 333-2358**. We will assist as much as possible. We not provide rides. Non-essential travel between communities is also discouraged.

We all play a role in keeping ourselves, others and our communities healthy and safe. Reach out by phone to friends and family and ensure they are fine. You can:

- Wash your hands often with soap and water for 20 seconds,
- Cough or sneeze into a tissue or your arm,
- Avoid touching eyes, nose or mouth.
- Avoid close contact with people and;
- Monitor yourself and family members for symptoms.

Call the nursing station (390-4444) or 811 if you experience the symptoms associated with COVID-19.

Gunalchish

Naa Sháade Háni Richard Sidney

# Yukon's Chief Medical Officer of Health provides update on COVID-19 Published 22/03/2020

Yukon's Chief Medical Officer of Health Dr. Brendan Hanley has the following updates on measures being taken in response to the COVID-19 pandemic.

#### **COVID-19** cases

As of today, March 22, at 7 p.m. there are two cases of COVID-19 in Yukon.

#### **COVID-19 test results**

Yukon is now seeing a faster turnaround time on COVID-19 test results. By early this coming week, the number of completed tests on Yukon.ca will be updated three times a week.

## Non-essential travel outside of territory and into rural Yukon

In an effort to limit the spread of COVID-19 and to protect Yukon's most vulnerable citizens, Yukon's Chief Medical Officer of Health strongly advises the suspension of all non-essential travel into and out of Yukon. All Yukoners planning to return home in the next 30 days are advised to return now. In view of the need to protect remote areas with limited medical resources, Yukon's Chief Medical Officer of Health strongly advises the suspension of any non-essential travel to Yukon's rural communities,

## Self-isolation required for all travelers

All Yukoners returning home and all visitors to the territory are required to self-isolate for 14 days. This includes anyone returning home from other provinces and territories by road or air, as well as Yukoners returning home by road from Alaska. We are putting mechanisms in place to monitor and ensure travelers are self-isolating.

If you cannot safely self-isolate at home, email covid19info@gov.yk.ca for information and advice. All Yukoners who return home and have respiratory symptoms (cough, fever, or difficulty breathing) are asked to call 811 to get advice on COVID-19 testing.

#### Restaurants and bars

Restaurants must immediately reduce their seating capacity to 50%, space people two metres apart, and prepare to offer take-out and delivery service only as of opening on March 26. As of closing time tonight, March 22, all bars must close until further notice.

All personal service establishments must close by end of day, Wednesday, March 25. This includes hair salons, barber shops, tattoo parlors, nail salons, and massage therapists.

### **Gatherings**

Gatherings of more than 10 people are banned. Smaller gatherings should ensure spacing of two metres between people. Yukoners should not attend any social gatherings, even those with less than 10 people if:

- You have any flu-like symptoms at all;
- You are over 65 years of age or have an underlying health condition; or

You work in healthcare, a healthcare facility or other essential services.